
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

23 September 2022  

Mr. John Marrs 
Former Chrome Craft Facility 
4215 Puente Way 
Sacramento, CA 95864-3014 
 

NOTICE OF TERMINATION OF GENERAL ORDER R5-2015-0012-024, REVISION 1, 
FORMER CHROME CRAFT FACILITY, 1819 23RD STREET, SACRAMENTO, 
SACRAMENTO COUNTY 

On 10 October 2018, the former Chrome Craft facility located at 1819 23rd Street in 
Sacramento (Site) was issued a revised Notice of Applicability (NOA) for General Order 
No. R5-2015-0012-024 (General Order), permitting in-situ remediation of hexavalent 
chromium in shallow groundwater. The revision was necessary to include new injection 
wells that were installed after the NOA was issued for coverage under the General 
Order in February of 2017. Since 2017, Chrome Craft has applied cheese whey to 
shallow groundwater to chemically reduce and immobilize hexavalent chromium.  
 
Chrome Craft’s remedial efforts, including in-situ remediation specifically discussed in 
this letter, has been successful at reducing hexavalent chromium concentrations in soil 
and groundwater below the Site. As further discussed in the 24 August 2022 Conditional 
No Further Action and No Further Action Memo, Chrome Craft has presented facts and 
data that support regulatory closure of the Site Cleanup case. Central Valley Water 
Board staff and management have previously concurred with this recommendation in 
writing. Accordingly, Chrome Craft has ceased in-situ remediation of groundwater and 
coverage under the General Order is no longer warranted.  
 
Therefore, effective of the date signed by the Executive Officer, this Notice of 
Termination (NOT) is issued to Chrome Craft for Order No. R5-2015-024, Rev. 1. Upon 
issuance of this NOT, Chrome Craft may no longer inject, or otherwise introduce 
material, into groundwater below the Site.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

(continued on next page) 



Mr. John Marrs - 2 - 23 September 2022 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jeff Tierney at (916) 464-4680 or via email at 
Jeff.Tierney@waterboards.ca.gov.  

 

(original signed by John J. Baum, for) 
PATRICK PULUPA 
Executive Officer 
 
 

cc: Mr. James Gribi, Gribi and Associates, Benicia 
 Mr. Charley Langer, Sacramento County Environmental Health Division, Mather 


